

MEMORANDUM

TO: Honorable City Council

FROM: Keith Hutchings, Director, Municipal Parking Department

DATE: September 7, 2023

RE: City Council Southern Brush Park RPP Public Meeting

The Municipal Parking Department submitted a proposed resolution to schedule a Public Hearing for the establishment of Residential Parking Zones in Central Brush Park on Adelaide, Alfred, Edmund, Watson, Brush between Edmund and Adelaide, and John R between Erskine and Edmund as required pursuant to Chapter 46, *Traffic and Vehicles*, Article II, *Enforcement*, Division 2, *Residential Parking Permits*, of the 2019 Detroit City Code. The Municipal Parking Department respectfully requests that the statutorily required public hearing be scheduled at your earliest convenience.

Keith Hutchings, Director Municipal Parking Department cc. M. Washington, T. Long, R. Brundidge, B. Dick, J. Parker